Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

December 7, 2021
8:00 a.m.
This meeting was conducted virtually using Microsoft Teams.

Members present:  Dan Caplan, Jim Michaels, Phillip Robinson, Ingmar Goldson, Corinne Yourman
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the November meeting were discussed. Phillip Robinson made a motion to approve the minutes. Jim Michaels seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.
Old Business
The Mortgage Relief Survey data that was emailed to the Committee was discussed. Mr. Robinson noted that there were responses on scam signs, and that OCP might want to consider posting information about this issue. Mr. Michaels suggested that this was something worth doing again in a couple of months. Mr. Robinson also recommended to keep doing surveys on hot button issues such as those involving renters, mortgages, and car loans.
New Business

The 2022 calendar was discussed. Dan Caplan suggested that the Committee consider moving the July meeting from July 5 to either July 12 or to August. Mr. Michaels made a motion to move the July meeting to July 12. Mr. Caplan seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.
Mr. Michaels complimented OCP on a great program celebrating its 50th Anniversary. He asked to formally recognize and to congratulate and commend OCP on its 50 years, with a special thank you to OCP Director Eric Friedman and Staff.

Office Report

Staff referred to emailed statistics for November. Automotive complaints topped the list, followed by Home Improvement, Retail, Towing, and Landlord/Tenant. Staff noted that Landlord/Tenant complaints included ones involving commercial landlords where OCP was assisting the Sheriff’s Office with potential evictions. Staff participated in the Montgomery Al Dia Spanish language radio show, discussing OCP and current consumer issues. Staff also recorded a webinar on scams for the Montgomery County Police Department’s 4th District, discussed OCP and scams at a virtual meeting of the Middle Eastern American Advisory Group, did an interview with Engage at Home for National Caregiver Month on holiday scams, and conducted a Zoom presentation on scams for the Montgomery County Citizen Academy Alumni Meeting. Staff thanked Ira Rheingold and Ingmar Goldson for conducting interviews of the applicants for the vacant Committee positions, and informed the Committee that the appointments are tentatively scheduled for confirmation by the County Council on December 14. Mr. Caplan asked that the record reflect that the Committee thanked Corinne Yourman for her 8 years of service. Mr. Robinson reminded the Committee of the presentation with the Housing Initiative Partnership on Thursday at 2:30 pm. Staff will send the link for the presentation to the Committee.
The meeting adjourned at 8:52 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 4, 2022, at 8:30 a.m.
